REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 12th November 2013 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Enid Jones, Chris Spacie, Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Judith Rock and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans. 
APOLOGIES:
Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins.
1.
TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman.
3. MATTERS ARISING

The Clerk reported to Councillors a conversation he had with a representative of Western Power as a result of correspondence from the Community Council.  The Clerk was able to inform the Council that £350,000 had been spent to reinforce the network carrying electricity to Reynoldston and that where possible cabling is placed underground but that planning constraints in the AONB dictate where and when this can take place.
The Chair is continuing to investigate the cost of signage for Cefn Bryn.  He is also investigating the cost of ‘implements’ for the tractor mower which could be used during spells of inclement weather.  The Clerk is to clarify the cost of additional insurance not just for the implements but for providing the service. 

4. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES
To be deferred to the next meeting. 

5. VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT SCHEME

The Chairman reported that Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins had spoken to Helen Grey who 
confirmed that the money was available for the identified projects when 
permission was granted by landowners for the works to be carried out.  There had 
been no response from Cllr. Richard Lewis who had agreed at the last meeting to 
act as an intermediary between the Council and Penrice Estate to move matters 
forward. 

The Chair to report back at the next meeting with respect to the clarification of 
ownership of areas in Reynoldston that are included under the Village 
Enhancement Scheme.


Cllr. Lloyd-Davies reported that St. George’s Church had written to Penrice Estate about having a power supply point on the Lower Green.

6. VILLAGE GREENS
Mr. Robin Kirby of The Gower Society presented the Chairman with a cheque for £500 to be spent on a project in the village as the prize for winning their Best Kept Village Award.

The Clerk reported that there has been no response from Knight Frank, agents for the Somerset Trust, with respect to the track on the Higher Green.  The possibility of putting up a seasonal notice on the Higher Green indicating that there should be no overnight parking will be further investigated at a future meeting of the Community Council.

The Chairman reported that mowing had gone well in 2013; Cllr. Bevan thanked all individuals who had assisted with the mowing in the past year.  
7. VILLAGE MAGAZINE
It was agreed that the following be included in the next edition of the Village Magazine:
· the presentation of the cheque for £500 as the prize for winning The Gower Society’s Best Kept Village Award and a request to residents for suggestions for a project that the money can be spent on.
8. HIGHWAYS

The Chairman had received no contact from a representative of the Highways department about arranging a meeting with Councillors to discuss highways related matters in Reynoldston and agreed to contact Cllr. Richard Lewis to move progress.
In the meantime the Clerk was instructed to write to the Highways department about a number of highway’s related issues.

9. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
HILL PARK – no objections.
LAND OPPOSITE CRUACHAN – no objections.

COGLAN’S FORGE – the proposed development should not lead onto further 


development of the immediate area.

LAND OPPOSITE 9, APPLEGROVE – 

Councillors made the following objections to the proposed development:
they had concerns with the access opening on to a lane on which livestock roams

the local development plan states that the open aspect of the village should be maintained yet the proposed development increases once again the density of housing along Castle Ditty lane
on the grounds of sustainability - many of the new properties being developed within Reynoldston are being purchased as second homes or are for sale for an extended period of time – together with other properties within the village

the development would be a precedent leading to further development in the locality, outside the curtilage of the village

the access lane would cross a footpath and an old Gower sunken lane with all its associated fauna and flora. 

10. CORRESPONDENCE
· The Gower Society – Winners Gower Best Kept Village Award

· City and County of Swansea – Swansea Rural Development News Issue 17

· The Gower Society – Newsletter Autumn 2013 (Cllr. Jones)

· City and County of Swansea – Community 1.5 Grit Bin (Cllr. Hughes)

· CPRW – Rural Wales (Cllr. Jones)

· Ant Flanagan – Gower Power.

11. BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£  10.00
Mazars – fee for audit work for year ended 31/03/13


£180.00
Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins – reimbursement for website costs
£236.13





All agreed.
For information – direct debit payment of £1,266.02 made to the Public Works Loan Board on the 15th October 2013.

12. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 14th January 2014. 

13.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Councillors agreed that the Budget meeting for the financial year 2014-2015 would take place on the 10th December 2013 at 7.30pm in the Upper Room of the Village Hall (Cllr. Spacie gave his apologies for the meeting).

The Clerk was asked to write to the Ambulance Service to inform them of the vandalism that has occurred to the Ambulance Station and general site.
Dog waste bins were discussed but as at a previous meeting Councillors decided not to request them for the village.

The gate of the bus shelter on the road to Little Reynoldston has been repaired.

The Chairman to contact the residents of Gower Cottage to request that their roadside hedge is cut back in line with the wall.

Cllr. Lloyd-Davies reported on a One Voice Wales meeting that he had attended – the Clerk was requested to make the report a standing item on the agenda.

It was agreed that the bus service in Reynoldston should be placed on the agenda of the next meeting. 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.18 p.m. 
